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VACANCY ï CLUB SECRETARY 
Zoe King has admirably carried out the task of Club Secretary for the last couple of years - thank you for all your help 

Zoe.  Unfortunately she is moving out of the area, so we are seeking somebody to fill her shoes. The role involves 

taking, producing and circulating the minutes for approximately five committee meetings per year, which are always 

held in a pub, and occasional e-mail distribution of notices.  Zoe has set up all the systems, so it will all be 

straightforward.  We try to have fun at all times while running the club and that includes the committee.  If you would 

like to help, please speak to Mark Chadd markchadd@o2.co.uk or Zoe King secretaryatseafordstriders@outlook.com 

THE ñSUSSEX LIVING MARATHON WEEKENDò by 
Chris Wrathall  

With the running season now in full swing, members of Seaford Striders have once again been taking part in races 

locally and setting personal bests.  The "Sussex Living Marathon Weekend" was held over the first of the two May Bank 

Holidays, with over 1000 runners taking part.  The marathon distance is achieved over three events, namely the East 

Grinstead 10 Mile, Haywards Heath 10 Mile and Burgess Hill 10K.  

Claire Keith (photo left, courtesy of Danny Simpson) took on the challenge of all three, 

starting with 1hr 31mins 02 secs at the mainly offroad and scenic course at East Grinstead.   

She remarkably set a personal best 1.22.33 just 24 hours later at Haywards Heath, 

where numbers were boosted as this race forms part of the year-long Sussex Grand Prix.  

Claire rounded things off nicely with 52.43 at the final event at Burgess Hill.  

Haywards Heath 10 Mile - On an undulating course held over trail, 

road and footpath, a PB for Gareth Hutchinson 1.04.33 saw him head 

home the irrepressible Paul Heywood 1.05.22 PB and flying Phil Carr 

1.05.51.  Phil Robinson 1.12.03 PB, Michael Martin 1.12.09 and Pete 

Weeks 1.17.39 showed their quality along with the ever improving 

Beth Ruddock 1.19.43 PB.  

Bob Ward recorded a highly commendable in his age group 1.21.43, followed closely by Claire 

Keith 1.22.33 PB, Rob Webber 1.22.54, Robyn Delivett 1.22.51 PB and Alan Hards 1.22.51 PB.  

Finally Chris Wrathall 1.30.25, Chris Le Beau 1.29.56 PB and Hilary Humphreys 1.31.35 

completed the Striders line-up.   

(Photo right ς First Strider home at Haywards Heath - Gareth Hutchinson, courtesy of Danny Simpson) 

mailto:markchadd@o2.co.uk
mailto:secretaryatseafordstriders@outlook.com
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A crafty look to his right tells Rob all he needs to know ς 

Robyn was beating 

him at Haywards 

Heath!!! 

Burgess Hill 10K 

was held on a 

similar course in 

warmer conditions. 

Paul Heywood 

(right) joined Claire 

Keith at this event 

and flew round in 

41.30. 
Above photos courtesy of Danny Simpson 

Photo above left - Beth Ruddock - ever improving and above right ςsome of the Striders who competed at Haywards Heath ς great signage!!!  

Above photos courtesy of Tony Humphreys    

THREE FORTS MARATHON ï 4 MAY 
Four Striders also graced the gruelling Worthing Three Forts Marathon.  At over 27 miles this is 

rightly known as "the tough one", taking in Devil's Dyke, Chanctonbury Ring and Cissbury Ring 

and climbing 3450 feet in the process- equivalent to Snowdon!  Many believe this to be even 

tougher than the famous Beachy Head Marathon. 

The organisation and marshalling were universally praised, affording super views and held in 

calm conditions, Kallum Wright 4.15.22 and Natalie McCreath 4.15.25 posted truly impressive 

times, whilst Christian Hearn 5.24.23 and Karen Clinton 5.37.39 performed admirably on a 

testing course.  In the half marathon version Natasha Swan recorded 1.46.46 (Photo left at 

Horsham). 

NOMINATIONS WANTED 
The Striders have commenced the search for a lƻŎŀƭ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜƴŜŦŀŎǘƻǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 

Mince Pie Run.  Can you please all give the matter some thought and either add details of your nominated charity to 

the sheet on the club notice board or alternatively speak to either Linda or Glynis at the club or via email: 

jennings.linda1@sky.com or theyoungones13@sky.com. 

mailto:jennings.linda1@sky.com
mailto:theyoungones13@sky.com
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HASTINGS 5 MILE RACE ï 13 MAY by Chris Wrathall  

Over 300 runners gathered for the 6th event in the Sussex Grand Prix, the Hastings Runners 5 Mile Keith Chandler 

Memorial Race where proceeds are donated to St. Michael's Hospice.  The rain in the air and strong wind gave the race 

that authentic seaside experience but failed to dampen the enthusiasm of those present.  On the face of it, a 

straightforward out and back route along the seafront incorporating Hastings and St Leonards would appear run of the 

mill, but this race is always held in a pleasant atmosphere. 

Being a shorter distance than most of the Grand Prix races, there is a temptation to adopt the head down, pin the ears 

back approach but most end up regretting this in the final stages. The tactics usually employed are to go out quickly 

without making the classic mistake of too much too soon and attempt to maintain that pace. The fast and flat course 

saw Max Thomas (Hastings AC) win in a time of 26mins 21secs.   

Headline grabbers for the Striders were Simon Fletcher, under 6 minutes per mile clocking 29.38 and a personal best 

for Paul Heywood 30.23.  Next came Pete Weeks who's in a rich vein of form 36.34 and Claire Keith 38.24.   

You could have thrown a blanket over Robyn Delivett 38.54 PB, Diane 

Fletcher 38.56, Vicki Blaber 39.05 and Terry Ward 39.14, with Diane (Photo 

left at Horsham) not allowing the small matter of a nail through her trainers 

to slow her down. Finally, a solid performance from Chris Le Beau 42.38 saw 

him improve on last years' time.  

Photos courtesy of Tony Humphreys 

  

SEAFORD STRIDERS JUNIORS  

Meeting Time: 5.55pm for 6.00pm start    Pickup: 6.45 pm  

Meeting Point  

  

4 June Bishopstone 

8 June (Sunday) 
8.30 am Meet at Bishopstone to help with 

Seaford Striders Juniors Drinks Station 

11, 18 & 25 June Golden Galleon (Cuckmere Inn) 

 

 
HORSHAM 10K ï 18 May ï Junior Report 

The Stanley family were out in force at the Horsham 1.2K junior event, with Harry, Joshua and Thea all running 

exceptionally well in their age groups.  Not only did Harry and Joshua win their individual age group categories they 

also finished first and second respectively in the race itself.  They recorded the following times: Joshua Stanley 1st 

place in u12, 3rd overall 4.31; Harry Stanley 1st place in u10, 2nd overall 4.25 and Thea Stanley 5.47. 
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           Photo 558 ς Harry and 557 ς Joshua                             Photo 509 ς Thea battling all the way to the line 

The Stanley family above and left with their medals and awards, joined by a few of the seniors.  

(Photos on this page courtesy of Tony Humphreys) 

HORSHAM 10K ï 18 May 2014 by Chris Wrathall  

Seaford Striders' latest participation in the Sussex Grand Prix was 

across the border at the Horsham 10K.  Starting at Horsham Rugby 

Club, this enjoyable race takes in a circuit of the hallowed turf 

followed by 2 laps of a route on road, lane and bridleway.  This 

meant the pleasure of the energy sapping hill back to the Club 

could be savoured twice and it certainly proved testing the second 

time around. 

Held on the hottest day of the year so far, the light breeze and 

dappled shade around the course was much appreciated by the 500 

runners in attendance.  Local runner Neil Boniface of Horsham 

Joggers triumphed in 32mins 44secs in the dazzling sunshine. 

First of 15 Striders present and back in full flow was Simon Fletcher 

37.17 (Photo above left) with Paul Heywood posting a speedy 38.35.  Next came the ever reliable triple of Phil 

Robinson 42.46, Natasha Swan 42.58 and Adrian Campbell in Ironman training 43.37.  (Photo above right)   
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Not only did Adrian run this race but he also cycled home again.  A good move as it turned out because he beat those 

of us in cars ς in horrendous traffic it took most of us two and a half hours to complete that journey! 

And now back to Horsham - there was strength in the middle order with Richard 

Honeyman 48.03, Alan Hards 48.23, (Photo left) Claire Keith 48.51, Rob Webber 

48.55, Diane Fletcher 49.18, Bob Ward 49.25 and 

Hannah Stanley 49.43 (Photo right) whose children 

starred in the 1.2K Junior event.  

Chris Wrathall (Photo below right) failed to crack the 50 

with 50.25, Chris Le Beau 53.42 (Photo below left), 

Terry Ward 54.34 and Hilary Humphreys 56.12 put in 

determined performances in very warm conditions. 

 

(Photos on this page courtesy of Tony Humphreys) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FARAH by Richard Kimber  

Scaredy-cat Farah has ducked a confrontation with the powerful Striders duo of Richard Honeyman and Richard 

Kimber ŀǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅΩǎ [ƻƴŘƻƴ млYΦ  Farah, reigning British Road Race Champion, has refused to defend his title in the face 

of such serious competition. Farah's management team emphatically 

denied that the withdrawal had anything to do with the weather forecast 

(15C and an 8mph wind from the South West) and are spinning the story 

that he has recently returned from a family holiday, and has only just 

started jogging. However, Richard Kimber mused that it seemed odd that 

Farah's withdrawal was delayed until after Richard had purchased his 

train ticket to the London event. "This is good news" said Richard, "now; 

only 7,999 competitors will have to fall over to give me a chance of some 

prize money". 
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LATEST ï LONDON 10K RACE WRITE-UP 

At the BUPA London 10K, rumours that the inclusion of powerful Striders duo Richard 

Honeyman and Richard Kimber prompted Mo Farah's withdrawal have still to be 

substantiated.  On a warm day in the capital the rain held off and the race finished in 

brilliant sunshine.  Featuring the Mall, the City and St James's Park, the flat course, 

enthusiastic crowd support and roadside bands inevitably resulted in fast finishing times.  In 

a field of 12,000 Andy Vernon (Aldershot & Farnham) triumphed in 29.33. Richard 

Honeyman (photo left at Horsham) recorded a creditable 45.52 and Richard Kimber finished 

high in his age group with 1.10.03. 

 
 
MARSHALS WANTED 
The first of the four yearly runs that the Striders help marshal takes place on Sunday, 8 June.  

If you are able to marshal at this event then please make contact with either Linda or Glynis 

at the club or via email: jennings.linda1@sky.com or theyoungones13@sky.com. 

 

TOUR DE STRIDERS by Chris Wrathall 

Although well known that hydration and 

nutrition are vital elements in middle 

and long distance running, the ideal 

combination has yet to be found.  The 

magnificent seven, comprising six 

Striders and good mate Gary Hatcher 

travelled to Germany and following 

extensive research into the subject, have 

concluded the answer is Wheat Beer, 

Schnapps and Bratwurst.   

Expertly organised by Michael Martin, 

the intrepid group took the opportunity 

to indulge in some cross training by 

firstly mountain biking in the stunning 

Bavarian Alps. Geoff came a cropper 

twice and Chris somehow managed to fall off whilst stationary.  A gruelling hike was next on the agenda, whilst Adrian 

and the DŀǊȅΩǎ tackled a monumental 5000ft climb, again on the bikes.  

Despite having calf muscles tight enough to play a tune on, the Traunstein half marathon rounded things off nicely, 

with Phil Carr 1.29.24 leading home Adrian Campbell 1.39.02, Michael Martin 1.40.35, Gary Lee 1.40.40, Gary Hatcher 

1.42.53, Geoff Gray 1.42.58 and Chris Wrathall 1.53.42.  

 

mailto:jennings.linda1@sky.com
mailto:theyoungones13@sky.com

